
Digital Archive
International History Declassified

digitalarchive.wilsoncenter.org

January 10, 1963
Memorandum from Maxwell D. Taylor for the

Secretary of Defense [Robert McNamara],
'Withdrawal of Italian and Turkish JUPITERs'

Citation:

"Memorandum from Maxwell D. Taylor for the Secretary of Defense [Robert McNamara],
'Withdrawal of Italian and Turkish JUPITERs'", January 10, 1963, Wilson Center Digital
Archive, National Archives and Records Administration, Records of the Joint Chiefs of
Staff,  Record Group 218, Maxwell Taylor Files, Box 36, Nassau/Jupiters/Skybolt/MLF
(Folder #1).  Contributed by Bill Burr and Leopoldo Nuti.
https://wilson-center-digital-archive.dvincitest.com/document/300423

Summary:

Taylor forwarded to McNamara the views of USCINCEUR, CINCLANT, and the DSTP on
targeting and submarine deployment issues. According to CINCLANT Admiral Dennison,
it was feasible to deploy up to three Polaris submarines in the Mediterranean. They
could regain the same “operating efficiency” that they had achieved in their previous
Norwegian Sea deployment. In Lemnitzer’s absence, General Lauris Norstad, who was
departing as CINCEUR, opposed the withdrawal of the Jupiters as “weakening our
nuclear capability” by reducing target coverage and by “destroying” the Jupiter’s
“psychological” impact. DSTP General Power was also concerned about target coverage
but did not foresee “basic problems as long as Free World missiles are targeted as an
integrated package.”
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